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NEWSLETTER 24th September 2021 

VALUE: Thankfulness 
‘Always give thanks for everything to God the Father’ Ephesians 5:20 

Gratitude can transform common days into thanksgivings, turn routine jobs into joy, and change ordinary 
opportunities into blessings.” — William Arthur Ward 

 

 

 
Working hard in Reception 

 

  

 
 

Partner work in Maths - Sapphire Class 
  

FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

Over the summer break we spent time reviewing the previous year and now that the term has settled in I wanted 
to share some of that with you. Attached to this newsletter is a letter from the Chair of the Governors, on behalf 
of the Governing body, with her comments. 
  
We evaluated the intended actions and identified what we had completed and what needed further attention. 
The lost time due to restrictions and lock-downs has quite unsurprisingly meant that some plans will need 
further implementation time. I am very pleased with the way that the school community managed the constant 
changes and the mutual support and teamwork that was continuously evident was superb.  I am reassured that 
despite the situation, we were able to make a lot of progress with our key intentions. 
 
The quality of teaching has continued to be a focus, with a great deal of emphasis on the core subjects. Your 
children will be able to tell you about Read, Write, Inc. (if in EYFS or KS1), the Write Stuff, Whole Class Reading 
(WCR) and Power Maths.  These approaches are working very well for most of the children and we have systems 
in place for those who need extra support.  This year we are building on this by adding a specific spelling approach 
for KS2 that links closely with the Write Stuff approach and builds on the phonics of RWI.  We are also putting 
extra time into handwriting so that the children write fluently with presentation that shows high expectations. 
For Maths, we have extra teaching support from Mrs Walton and in EYFS and KS1 are trialling a highly 
recommended approach to increasing number fluency, called Understanding Number. 
 
We have developed our whole school curriculum maps so that all of the subjects have the time and focus built in 
for the children to develop knowledge and skills.  We have made links between subjects as this helps children to 
build a strong understanding and retain the information.  We have thought about the vocabulary that children 
need and this year we will be spending more time, ensuring the children extend their knowledge of subject 
specific words and are able to explain their thinking clearly.  As you can imagine there are a lot of words to learn 
for each subject area.  We are now able to get back to a full enrichment timetables with special focus weeks, visits 



and visitors and thank you for your support with the financial side of some of these.  Please remember that if that 
becomes a problem, do come and speak to me. 
 
As we have such a small team, each teacher has a number of roles leading curriculum areas and they have all 
done an excellent job with the mapping and identifying the outcomes and vocabulary. They have also focused on 
the impact of the teaching by looking at books, watching lessons and talking to the children.  The Governors were 
able to be part of this and now that the covid-19 restrictions have eased, they will be able to do that more easily. 
A School Improvement Advisor from HFL (Herts for Learning) comes in regularly to add her expertise to this 
monitoring and provide reports and information to add to the evaluations and to validate the quality of our 
development work. 
 
Our systems for working with children who have SEND developed very well last year and Mrs Smith and I will be 
working together so that they continue to be of a high standard.  If you do have any concerns, please speak to the 
class teacher or either one of us. 
 
There are significant changes to the Early Years Framework that we follow in Reception and the Nursery and we 
will be working on that throughout the year. The aim is to improve the integration of the EYFS with the Key Stage 
1 and therefore build more effectively on those foundations. We are also hoping to have more Nursery children 
as the year progresses, so if you know of any parents looking for nursery place, please point them in our direction. 
 
I would like to thank the parents that do so much to support their children’s learning and one of the ways to make 
the greatest impact is by reading.  If you are not reading with your children for a few minutes most nights, please 
do so.  The difference it makes is so significant.  Also we are finding that some children need to spend more time 
on writing skills, particularly careful formation of letters.  We are asking some parents to help with this as little 
and often work. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. Now that the restrictions are less impactful, I am happy to see parents 
with any issues and concerns, so if you need to, please do get in touch. 
 
Have a great weekend and stay safe, 
 
Jeremy Fisher 

 
 
 
 

  

Exploring Pneumatics in Science 
 

  
 

 Enrichment activity to develop an understanding 
of events in our story – Making and floating rafts. 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 

MESSAGE FROM GREAT ST MARY’S CHURCH 

 

Fr Simon, our Vicar and governor, writes: 
 

This Sunday at Great St Mary’s we're going to be celebrating the Feast of St Michael 
and All Angels.  No, this isn't the Church's 
annual adoration of Marks and Spencer and 
their staff.  It's an opportunity to honour St 
Michael, the greatest of all the archangels, and 
all those other celestial beings scattered 

through the pages of the Bible who do God’s bidding. 
 
St Michael has been venerated since the earliest times of the 
Christian Church.  Indeed, the feast is sometimes known as 
‘Michaelmas’, which comes from the shortening of the two words 
‘Michael's Mass’, in the same way that ‘Christ's Mass’ was shortened 
to ‘Christmas’. 
 
As well as being the patron saint of police officers and the military, St 
Michael keeps a careful watch on, amongst others, Vatican City, 
Germany, France, Dumfries in Scotland, and the sick. 
 
One of the most famous images of St Michael hangs on the wall 
outside Coventry Cathedral.  ‘St Michael’s Victory over the Devil’ was created in 1958 by the great sculptor 
Sir Jacob Epstein.  It's a fitting symbol of the triumph of good over evil following the destruction of the city 
and old cathedral by the Nazi Luftwaffe in World War II, and the rising from the ruins of Sir Basil Spence's 
new cathedral. 
 
And that message of good defeating evil is at the heart of our Bible readings this Sunday.  With the help of 
the angels, Christians are called to continue bringing kindness into this world - though, admittedly, we too 
often fail at that task.  Even so, every drop of kindness each of us can bring into the world helps to create 
an ocean of goodness and peace for benefit of all. 
 
Yours in Christ 

Fr Simon  
 
 
 



STARS OF THE WEEK 

Ruby 
 Connor for brilliant concentration in Fizzy Fingers. 

Sapphire 
 Grace for her amazing homework. 
 Dylan for building in confidence. 

Emerald 
 Stanley T for superb effort during his swimming 

lesson this week. 

 

Emerald 
 Oscar for great team work on our school trip. 

 

Diamond 

 Eshal for great effort in all her work. 

 Charlie C for being an amazing role model and 

friend to the younger children. 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK   PE DAYS 

Year 4 

Finley M 

 

Year 6 

Arlo B 

 

 

  Ruby Class –  Tuesday & Thursday 
 
Sapphire Class – Tuesday & Thursday 
 
Emerald Class –  Wednesday & Friday  
 
Diamond Class –  Monday & Wednesday 
 
Children should come to school dressed in their PE kit.   As the 
weather turns colder, please ensure that your child wears warm 
clothing i.e. navy blue PE joggers/zip-up hooded jacket and a 
weather-proof coat. 

ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK  NOTICES 

Whole School  
 Attendance  - 91.4% 

 
Whole School Target Set – 96% 

 
. 

 
Please contact school on 
the first day of any 
absence.  This can be done 
by calling 01279 723 204, 
Option 1 and then leaving 
a message on the absence 
line.   
 
If you are going to be late, 
please also advise the 
school office to ensure a 
meal is ordered in time. 

  Harvest Festival Service is on Friday 1st October 

from 2.15 to 3.00 pm at Great St Mary’s Church, 

Sawbridgeworth.  Parents and carers are invited 

to attend. The children will be travelling by coach to 

the church.  Parents will need to pick up from the 

church at 3.00 pm.  We welcome donations of food 

items listed in the letter sent out, to be brought in 

on the day. 

 

 Year 1 to 3 Trip to Sealife Adventure – the trip 

has been rescheduled to Tuesday 5th October.  

Children will be leaving school at 9.00 am and 

returning by 3.15 pm.  All children should be in full 

uniform. 

 

 Gourmet Burger & Hot Dog Day is on Thursday 

7th October.  The cost of this delicious two course 

meal remains the same as the school’s normal price 

of £2.65.  No additional costs are incurred.  There is 

also no need to pre-order your child’s meal.  Please 

ensure your School Gateway account has enough 

funds to cover the cost of the meal.  There is no 

charge for Key Stage 1 pupils (Reception to Year 2) 

or benefit related Free Meal entitlements. 



NEXT WEEK’S MENU  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Day Menu 

Monday  Chicken & Sweetcorn Meatballs 

with Savoury Rice (Red) 

 Veggie Mince Fajitas (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Tuesday  Chicken Pie (Red) 

 Cheesy Spring Vegetable Bake 

(Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Wednesday  Roast Beef (Red) 

 Beany Bolognaise (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Thursday  Pasta Carbonara (Red) 

 Quorn Hot Dog (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Friday  Fish Fillet Fingers (Red) 

 Cheese & Tomato Pizza (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

 

  

Date Event 

01/10/21 Harvest Festival Service at Great St 
Mary’s Church, Sawbridgeworth 

05/10/21 Year 1 to 3 Trip to Southend 

07/10/21 Gourmet Burger & Hot Dog Day 

08/10/21 Year 6 – School Nurse Visit 

11/10/21 Individual/Sibling Photos 

20/10/21 Nasal Flu Vaccine – Rec to Year 6 

22/10/21 Inset 2 

25/10/21 -
29/10/21 

Half Term 

15/12/21 Emerald Class Swimming – Last Lesson 

21/12/21 Last Day of Term 

05/01/22 Inset 3 

06/01/22 First Day Back 

14/02/22 – 
18/02/22 

Half Term 

31/03/22 Last Day of Term 

01/04/22 Inset 4 

19/04/22 First Day Back 

30/05/22 – 
03/06/22 

Half Term 

06/06/22 Inset 5 

20/07/22 Last Day of Term 

21/07/22 Occasional Day 

22/07/21 Jubilee Bank Holiday in lieu 
 

 

Contact: admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk  

Website: www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk 
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Here at Raring2go! we’ve been busy bees 
researching things to do to keep the children busy for 
the Autumn season with ideas such as preparing the 
garden for the Autumn, caring for Hedgehogs and 
having fun with some great outdoor activities, to 
name a few. (Pages 18/19 & 20)… 
  
At present we’re only producing a digital version of 
Raring2go! Bishops Stortford. 
  
Here’s the link for the Autumn edition… we hope you 
find it enjoyable and useful too! 
  
https://magazines.raring2go.co.uk/bishopsstortford
/autumn/ 
 

https://magazines.raring2go.co.uk/bishopsstortford/autumn/
https://magazines.raring2go.co.uk/bishopsstortford/autumn/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Book Sleuths in a Bind – Interactive family theatre for KS2 this October half 
term 
We are excited to announce a brand-new live theatre event aimed at children 
in KS2 and their families, taking place in 17 of our libraries during the October 
half term holiday.  
 
Hertfordshire Libraries are working with Hertfordshire-based Teasel 
Productions to develop Book Sleuths in a Bind: A Very Puzzling Case, an 
interactive family theatre mystery for children aged 7 to 11.  
  

Book Sleuths in a Bind: A Very Puzzling Case, Live Theatre at Bishop’s 
Stortford Library 

A brand-new, interactive theatre show for 
families is coming to Bishop’s Stortford Library this October half term. 
 
A most curious disappearance has occurred at the library. Fortunately, 
Hertfordshire’s finest Book Sleuths – Ally and Sam – are ready to take on the 
case! However, they need some extra help…  
 
By working with our Sleuths to crack codes, unravel riddles and pore over 
puzzles, can you help them solve this Very Puzzling Case? 
 
Designed for families of all kinds with children aged 7 to 11, this show is being 
created exclusively for Hertfordshire Libraries by local professional theatre 
company Teasel Productions, funded by Arts Council England. 
 
Book Sleuths in a Bind: A Very Puzzling Case will be at Bishop’s Stortford Library 
on Sunday 31st October 2021 at 3pm. 
 


